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AMESBURY SCHOOL COMMITTEE

SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES                                
AMESBURY HIGH SCHOOL

MAY 7, 2013

[image: image2.bmp]
Present at 7:00 p.m. were Thatcher Kezer, Chair, Debra LaValley, Stanley Schwartz, Bonnie Schultz, Gale Hanshaw, Tom McGee, Peter Hoyt, Michele S. Robinson, Superintendent of Schools and Jonah Einson, Student Representative.
I.
CALL TO ORDER 

The Chair called the school committee meeting to order.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by 
Ms. Hanshaw.
II.
COMMENTS BY VISITORS, DELEGATIONS

None.
III.
PRESENTATIONS

A.
Elementary Parent Handbook – Walter Helliesen



Mr. Helliesen was detained and will report when he arrives.

B.
Presentation on FY14 Budget



Dr. Robinson gave a PowerPoint presentation informing the


committee and the public of the work that the administration



has been doing to bring some budget numbers down in preparation



for cuts that may have to be made after the City Council votes on



the school committee’s budget.


IV.
 ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS


A.
Assistant Superintendent’s Report


Ms. Farrell stated that the administration is closely following the



legislative process as it continues through the budget process.



The hope is that Circuit Breaker monies will increase and provide



more revenue.


The FY14 budget has been level funded for grants from the federal



government but the administration is concerned that allotted grant amounts



may go down as they continue with the "Sequester".


David Tobin from MASS will be at a future school committee



meeting to articulate how Chapter 70 monies and all of its elements


are put together.  Ms. Farrell sent Mr. Tobin our PowerPoint


presentation to look at for our funding formulas/levy limits.  He



is doing an assessment on Amesbury.


B.
Superintendent’s Report



Dr. Robinson stated that the NEASC accreditation of the high school



is wrapping up their visit tomorrow in the auditorium at 1:15 p.m.
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The accreditation process has taken two years of preparation for this


visit.  Students, teachers and administrators are to be congratulated for


their efforts which made this a positive experience.



Work is being done on the next phase of the Educator Evaluation Tool.



There has been a lot of work completed and Ms. Griffin will be at the



next school committee to report on the status of the requirements.



Today is Teacher Appreciation Day and tomorrow will be Nurses Day.



The District Attorney, Amesbury Police Department, Amesbury High



School and the Amesbury Public Schools have joined together in a 



workshop on safety during prom and graduation season.  There have



been workshops and trainings on this issue.  Students have been spoken



to about the prom and their behavior in an effort to remain safe.  The



District Attorney’s office sent letters to the Amesbury High School



for distribution to students and parents.



In this meeting’s packet is the information that the school committee



members need in order to do the evaluation on the superintendent.



Dr. Robinson included some of next year’s required data with the



traditional evaluation form.  It was suggested that the evaluation take



place at the meeting on June 3rd as the June 18th meeting date will



be changed due to the fact that the City Council will be holding their



public hearing on the budget on June 18th.

V.
COMMUNICATIONS
A. Student Advisory Council – Jonah Einson
Jonah reported that it was a very exciting time at Amesbury High
School.  One reason has to do with the NEASC accreditation that

is currently in progress.  He stated that students went on tours with

the team from NEASC to classrooms to observe the teachers and

students at work.

He said that Laura Bucher has been appointed as a Regional SAC

member.  SAC has been working on the new Teacher Evaluation

Tool as proposed by the DESE.

There are lots of events coming up, especially the prom.  Also,

AP exams and the Senior class will be graduating one month

from today.

Ms. LaValley acknowledged the excellent work done by the students
on the musical “Grease”.  She said the live music enhances the whole production.

The Amesbury Middle School play was just as entertaining.  Kudos

to Mary Ellen Shirshac, Susanne Meyer and Dan Fijalkowski for

their great work.
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The Sports Boosters were recognized for their donation of $6,300 worth


of sports equipment for many different teams.  They were thanked for



their hard work and commitment to Amesbury School Department sports.



The Board of Education is taking public comment on 603 CMR 10.0.


It is a Bill requiring money received for the McKinney Vento law (homeless


students) goes back to the school department.  This item will be



put on the next school committee agenda for discussion on writing a



letter from the school committee in support of this legislation.



Mr. Hoyt stated that the students of Amesbury High School put on



a wonderful welcoming assembly for the NEASC Accreditation team.



There are many talented students in the school department and he



hopes that they continue to pursue their dreams and use their



remarkable talents.  Ms. LaValley also said that the students were



amazing in their presentation on Sunday before NEASC.  Patrick



Hopkins put together the video that was shown.



Mr. Schwartz also praised the students for their respect for each other


and he thanked them for making everyone proud.



The Amesbury Educational Foundation, Inc. Hall of Honor will take



place on Friday night at 6:00 p.m.



Principal Helliesen arrived at this time and gave his presentation on the


elementary school handbook.



Elementary Parent Handbook – Walter Helliesen, AES Principal


Mr. Helliesen distributed last year’s handbook to the school



committee and explained that there were no substantive changes being



made to the 13-14 handbook.  The handbook will be updated with 



any staffing changes or phone numbers.  They will be adding directions



for using the poly online.



Ms. LaValley asked if there would be any additional information on



school safety or the after school program.  Mr. Helliesen said that



there may be some policy changes that will be given to all of the



the schools for the handbooks but he has received nothing as yet.



The after school program is not run by the school department, it is



run as a separate entity.  


The Chair asked if there were a way for the electronic poly to be



sent in the same format instead of both landscape mode and portrait



mode.  Mr. Helliesen explained that the school has to send the poly 


information out in the format that the information is given to them.  


The Chair said that there are programs that will take care of that issue.
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Ms. Schultz asked if there were a way that the two elementary schools



could work together on the contents of their polys.  She suggested that




the two schools share their polys before they are sent out.  Mr. Helliesen



said that he and Ms. Charette would try to do this in the future.



Mr. McGee asked if there was a better quality Memorandum of



Understanding available for the principals to use for all of the handbooks.



The School Committee’s secretary will scan and send the newest  



version of the Memorandum to each school principal as well as any


updated policies.

VI.
Items for Approval or Early Consideration

A.
1.
April 2, 2013 Minutes

Motion by Ms. Schultz, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to approve the minutes of the April 2, 2013 meeting.  Unanimous, Yes.


B.
Business


None.

C.
Warrants


1.
$338,370.64    
(5/2/13)





$    9,180.51

(5/3/13)

Motion by Mr. Schwartz, seconded by Ms. Hanshaw to approve the warrant dated 
May 2, 2013 in the amount of $338,370.64.  Unanimous, Yes.

Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. Schultz to approve the warrant dated 
May 3, 2013 in the amount of $9,180.51.  Unanimous, Yes.
VI.
INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

A.
Subcommittee Reports


1.
Budget/Finance Subcommittee – Mr. Schwartz



Mr. Schwartz reported that this subcommittee had met prior to this



school committee meeting.  There is ongoing work on the budget




and there will be more meetings coming up.  Discussion ensued



regarding the possible $1 million difference between the budget




submitted by the school committee to the Mayor and the budget




total approved by the City Council.  The school committee budget 



presentation before the City Council is scheduled for May 23rd.



The City Council has until June 28th to finalize the city budget.



However, the school department is mandated to notify teachers



who have non-professional teacher status of a lay off by



 June 15th.  This formal lay off process is difficult because by the 



time the budget is voted on by the City Council, we may have 



lost some excellent teachers to positions in other school districts



outside of Amesbury.
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2.
Policy Subcommittee – Ms. Hanshaw
Ms. Hanshaw said that the next scheduled meeting would take
place on April 25th.  The subcommittee continues to go through
the manual and is working on several specific policies at this

time.



3.
Personnel Subcommittee – Mr. McGee



Mr. McGee reported that they will schedule another Personnel Workshop



in June.



The School Committee has hired a new Director of Student Services,



Kevin Pierce, currently the Special Education Director in Wakefield.



He has worked in Amesbury prior to this as the Secondary




Student Services Director.   Mr. Pierce will begin his employment as of 




July 1, 2013.  Dr. Robinson thanked Maureen Szymczak, Interim Director




of Special Education, for stepping into this position and for all of the hard



work she has done.




Ms. Schultz asked that Summer Meeting Dates be added to the Future




Agenda items.  Mr. Hoyt also asked if the SPED Facilitators could be




put back on the future items list as well.




Regarding the summer meetings, there will be an email sent out with a




list of dates to choose from.

VII.
FUTURE MEETINGS AND AGENDA ITEMS


1.
Review Academy MOU (5/13)



2.
District-wide Technology Overview



3.
NSBA Conference (4/12 to 4/15)



4.
Advocacy Initiative (5/21/13)



5.
GLEC Director, Kim Oliveira (5/7/13)



6.
Elementary Student Handbook (5/7/13)



7.
Secondary Student Handbook (5/21/13)



8.
Whittier Presentation (6/3/13)



9.
Retiree Reception (6/3/13)



10.
Superintendent’s Evaluation (6/13)
VIII.
PRESS CONFERENCE
 None.
IX.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


None.
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Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. Hoyt, to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 p.m., Unanimous, Yes.






Respectfully Submitted,






Tom McGee, Secretary
Amesbury Public Schools Mission Statement

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
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